Goodbye Troubles, Hello Bubbles Scramble August 10, 2021

Mary called the general meeting to order and introduced Chris Bensel, our CCC golf pro.

Sandy McCallister reminded Niners to register for the Championship Tournament. The registration book is in the golf club lounge. Registration closes on August 10. She reminded everyone to be familiar with the following rules:

- 1. Be ready to tee off on time.
- 2. Have two golf balls marked with your ID.
- 3. Exchange scorecards with another player in your foursome at the first hole. Keep your own score at the top of the card.
- 4. No gimmes on putts. Record putts on the scorecard.
- 5. As you finish each hole, verify your score.
- 6. There is a limit of three minutes to search for a lost ball.
- 7. Hitting the wrong ball is a two-stroke penalty. Both balls must be replaced and hit again.
- 8. Whiffs count as a stroke.
- 9. Mark your ball on the green. Hitting an opponent's ball is a two-stroke penalty on the golfer whose ball was hit.
- 10. Loose impediments may be removed from penalty areas or bunkers.
- 11. A hazard drop zone may only be used if the ball is in the hazard with a one-stroke penalty.
- 12. Carol Zinsli reminded golfers that if you lift the ball from the putting green, the person lifting the ball must replace the ball; otherwise, there's a 2-stroke penalty.

Pink Ball – Mary Fieweger said that registration is filling up quickly for the Pink Ball Tournament. We can accommodate 180 golfers. The committee is still accepting gift baskets and other auction items including bottles of wine with a value of \$30 or more. There will be is a paddle raise. An OHSU representative from the Knight Cancer Institute will attend. A current patient at the Institute will speak at the lunch.

Mary F. reminded everyone that the end of the year Niners' show is September 28 at 4 p.m. They will perform for the Niners' before the general public. Most of the general public tickets have already been sold.

Cathy Loffink thanked the many volunteers who helped with the scrambles this summer. A special thanks to Rosemary Ricken and the social committee for their help on scrambles. Cathy announced the winners of the Scramble:

First Place Tie:

Alice Swartz Mary Fieweger
Vicky Klingerman Marcia Whitman
Bonnie Bohm Robyn Andrus
Sandy McCallister Terri Layton

Second Place Tie:

Dianne Reiter Mary Jane Hunt
Cheryl Von Bergen LaRayne Hutchins
Charlotte Berkham Cathy Loffink

Third Place Tie

Kim Warram Sue Schneider Carol Lukas Margaret Duarte

Louise McCallum Pat Tewell
Catherine Czar Cherri Cannon

Cathy L. gave bottles of wine to the two Niners who had wedding anniversaries this week - Linda Shields and Kim Warram. Split the pot raffle ticket winners were drawn and given their prize money.

Carol Z. told the Niners that the Nominating Committee comprised of Cheryl Barnum, Joyce Bowden, Pat Tewell and herself interviewed candidates for Niners' officers for the 2022 Niners' season. According to the Niners' By-Laws, the nominations must be presented to the Niners' membership at the August general meeting. The membership will vote for the 2022 officers at the September general meeting. Nominations from the floor may be made today and at the September meeting. Carol presented the following slate of officers for 2022:

Co-Presidents: Deb Nemes and Karen Siegel

Mary Fieweger was nominated for president from the floor and accepted the nomination.

Vice President – Cathy Loffink

Secretary – Sandy Esterson

Treasurer - Marsha Wadsworth

The bottles of champagne on the tables were door prizes and were for the golfer who had a dot on the bottom of her bottle of bubbles.

Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Alice Swartz, Secretary